
¡ TROOP 267 NEWSLETTER ! 
News from the Scout Master 

I would like to welcome all the new boys 
and leaders into the Troop.  I look forward to 
watching the boys grow in the program and become 
young adults. It’s truly amazing the difference when 
I look back at the boys who are now 16, 17 and 
remember them at 11.  We have an exiting June and 
July coming up with the Daniel Boone and of 
course the highlight of the year summer camp down 
at Camp Rodney.  I would like to also welcome all 
the new parents and encourage everyone to get 
involved in some way to help your son have the best 
experience possible. If you have any questions or 
concerns feel free to approach me at any time to 
discuss or give me a call.  
 
Yours in Scouting,  

Ed S 
 

Calendar 
Jun 3  Star Gazing Valley Forge Park 7:30 PM 
Jun 4  Christopher Schulz Eagle Ceremony 3-5  
Jun 6  PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
Jun 10,11,12 Patriot Days @ Daniel Boone 
Jun 13 PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
Jun 17 Hotdog sale @ Sears Hardware 11-3:00 
Jun 20 PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
Jun 27 PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
Jul 9-15 Summer Camp–Rodney Scout Reservation 
Jul 18 PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
Aug 1  Bike Ride and bike inspections 
Aug 15 PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
Aug 26-27 Bike Ride – Perkiomen Trail 
Aug 29 PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
Sep 12 PLC @ 7:00, regular meeting starts 7:30 
 

Service by Troop 267 
 In February, the Troop assisted Pack 267 by 
serving them at the Blue & Gold Banquet.  

On a rainy Saturday, April 8 morning, 
several scouts helped with the cleanup of Stony 
Creek with the Stony Creek Anglers.  Although the 
weather was not the best, the breakfast and lunch 
was good and it was lots of fun finding the headless 
angel. 

 On Sunday, May 7, six scouts went to 
Perkiomen Park in Oaks for the MS Walk. They 
walked approximately 4 miles and raised over 
$400.00 for the Multiple Sclerosis.  Thank you to 
Trevor F for setting this up and being the captain of 
the team. 
 

Troop 267 Camps 
 Troop 267 enjoys camping!  In March, the 
troop invited Pack 267 for an outdoor skills day at 
Heyser’s. During this event, the troop and Webelos 
built a bridge across the creek.  The following is a 
view of camping trips written by Marty V 

In the past few months, Boy Scout Troop 
267 has experienced many outdoor – survival 
lessons by going to various camping trips.  First up 
was at the fish hatchery.  We went after the bridging 
ceremony.  There we played in fields, had fabulous 
campfires, played with our friends and scout leaders 
and just enjoyed ourselves.  It was a blast! 
 Second, we went to the annual Spring 
Camporee, which is similar to the fish hatchery, but 
we got to go to a big campfire where we listened to 
songs and skits.  This was a blast as well.  Also, the 
Spring Camporee had an international theme.  Each 
troop represented a country.  We were Ireland.  We 
wore kilts, ran a caber toss and had corn beef and 
cabbage for dinner.  The troop got along just fine 
and we had a great time. 
 

Other Activities in 2006 
In January, the troop participated in the 

district Klondike Derby.  We entered 3 sleds and 
placed 4th, 12th and 21st out of 34 sleds.  In March, 
we participated in the Bob Berger Memorial First 
Aid Meet and placed 3rd out of 8 patrols. Thanks to 
Trevor making the arrangements, the Troop was 
able to do their swim testing for summer camp and 
have some water fun during May. 
 

We Need Drivers 
Each activity requires transportation.  

Anyone willing to drive please contact Sandy 
Skapik, our transportation coordinator. 
 



¡ TROOP 267 NEWSLETTER ! 
Summer Camp – Camp Rodney 

Deadline for medical forms: June 13, 2006 
Deadline to sign up for family dinner at camp:  
June 13, 2006 – cost $6.50 / person paid in advance 
Information/camping guidebook available on the 
web at www.delmarvacouncil.org  or 
camping.dmvc.org and click on Rodney, then 
Summer Camp or contact Frank F 
 

Welcome 
We welcome the new members of our troop, fresh 
from cub scouting in Pack 267: 
Matt A   Josh M 
Andrew P  Wesley R 
Evan S   Andy S 
Marty V 
 

New Positions 
A few weeks ago, the troop held elections for the 
new leadership positions for the spring/summer of 
2006.  The results were: 
Senior Patrol Leader: Josh F 
Asst. Senior Patrol Leader: Eric M 
Troop Guides: Nick F & Tim D 
Quarter Masters: Brian D & Zach S 
Scribe: Steve H 
Historian: Chris K 
Purple Dots Patrol Leader: Nick F 
 Asst. Patrol Leader: Sam F 
OBF Patrol Leader: Ben M 
 Asst. Patrol Leader: Morgan S 
Black Dragon Patrol Leader: Kyle A 
 Asst. Patrol Leader: Jake O 
 

Recent Major Accomplishments 
 Josh F and Ben M recently completed their 
Order of the Arrow ordeal on Treasure Island.  They 
would love to tell you all about it, but they can’t. 
 Christopher S and Andrew B have recently 
earned the rank of Eagle Scout. 
John H has completed all his requirements for Eagle 
rank and is waiting for his district Board of Review. 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

Picture Release Forms Needed: 

 So that we can have pictures in our next 
newsletter and so that we can update the pictures on 
the Troop website, please sign and return the picture 
release form. 

 

A Word from Our Committee Chair 
I have been Chairman of the Troop 267 

Committee for about 3 months.   I was never a scout 
and have only been involved since my oldest son, 
Tim, became a tiger cub six years ago.  So Boy 
Scouts is very new to me and I have a lot to learn, 
but I am committed to the success of this Troop and 
have enjoyed a smooth transition.  I am grateful to 
the parents and committee members who have 
helped train me, especially Ed H and Ed S.  For 
those of you who haven't heard, I have replaced Ed 
H as Committee Chair but Ed is not leaving.  He is 
now our Chartered Institutional Representative and 
will continue to be active with Troop 267.  

I am excited about the many parents who 
volunteer to help lead this troop.  I have visited 
other troops and packs, but have never seen such a 
high level of parental help as I do in Troop 267.  All 
parents are welcome at any of our committee 
meetings.  We meet on the fourth Wednesday of 
every month at 7:30 in the Scout Room.  We 
welcome your questions, comments, and 
suggestions.    

I am also enthused by the attitude of the 
Scouts in this Troop.  This is truly a great group of 
young men.  I extend a special welcome to the new 
Scouts who have recently crossed over from the 
Cub Pack.  During my two years as a den leader, I 
got to know these boys and I am extremely proud of 
their accomplishments as Webelos.  They come to 
the Troop with high energy and a desire to learn.  
This should be a fun ride! 
  
Yours in Scouting, 

Chris D 
 

 

WEBSITE: www.troop267bsa.org 
 


